
CHAIRS OF SENATE COMMITTEES 
CHAIRS OF SENATE DIVISIONS 
 
Dear Committee and Division Chairs: 
 
I have just received and am forwarding for systemwide review proposed technical changes to the 
Academic Personnel Manual. A cover letter from Interim Provost Pitts is attached as a pdf file. The texts 
of  the proposed revisions are accessible online at 
http://www.ucop.edu/acadadv/acadpers/apm/propsedrevisions.html. 
 
Please note that the changes in APM 015, 036, 140, and 160 described as “conforming” the policy to 
nondiscrimination policies were requested by the Academic Senate. The change to APM 220 corrects a 
typographical error by which a title was accidentally omitted. 
 
Although all Senate committees are invited to opine on the proposed changes, any committee may 
determine that this review is outside its jurisdiction and decline to comment.  
 
To enable the Academic Council to provide a Senate response to Interim Provost Pitts by the date he 
requests, please submit your committee’s or division’s comment to this office by January 15, 2009. Thank 
you. 
 
Sincerely, 
Martha 
 
Martha Kendall Winnacker, J.D. 
Executive Director, Academic Senate 
(510) 987-9458 
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